
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

October 3, 2017 meeting 

4 PM – Steele Community Room 

 

Present:  John Woodruff, Ed Brown, Jack Carter, Betty Jones, Barbara Walton 

Minutes of September 5
th

 meeting were approved. 

Financial reports were distributed and reviewed. 

Hope Cemetery.  We reviewed James (Woody) Woodman’s work restoring stones.  He has 

fixed 10 stones and will return to do more when his schedule allows.  Matt has begun to clean 

stones in Section D – from the beginning down to and including Dr. Janes.  He will finish this 

month. 

Potter will trim oak trees along Old Stagecoach Inn property and will furnish cherry picker when 

Matt cleans C.C. Warren obelisk. 

Highway Department will continue to clear brush; sumac and Japanese knotweed.  They have 

weed wacked front entrance area which is a big improvement. 

There have been 12 grave openings so far this year. 

Maple Street Cemetery.  There was discussion about the condition of the roads in the cemetery.  

Reclaimed asphalt was supposed to be spread on the roads but that has not happened.  Bill 

Woodruff will look into what happened. 

John has purchased 10 flag holders for replacement of those damaged by mowing.  There have 

been complaints by family of lot owners about damage. 

All agreed to cut down the dying cedar tree behind bulletin board.  Perhaps a tree from the grant 

can be planted as a replacement.  Tree Committee has staked out placement for oak trees along 

the entrance driveway.  Izor overgrowth ? 

There have been 20 grave openings so far this year. 

Loomis Hill Cemetery.   Wording for George St. Clair stone was finalized. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM – Next meeting will be November 7
th

. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jack Carter 


